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 Hello Lions, Lioness and Leo's 

 

   Already we have gone past one Quarter of the year. Time really goes fast when you 

are enjoying what you do. Clubs of District 22-D are really busy working in their 

communities and around the world. With so many disasters happening in our own 

country and around the world Lions are there helping to make the world a better place to 

live. (The language of the heart is Action to others) 

   The Cabinet has visited Fourteen Clubs and having a great time. It is a joy to meet 

Clubs with each having different ideas, and still working together to make 22-D a great 

District. 

   We have visited 22-W Social and a great time was had by all. 

   On Wednesday October 18,2017 we held our Second Cabinet Meeting at the Modern 

Maturity Center. We had a great turnout and I Thank You. The meal was fantastic and 

Thank You Modern Maturity Center. Reports were give by Committee Chairs and the 

Region Chairs. Very nice reports and in nice time. 

   November 18,2017 the Eye Bank of Delaware Valley will be celebrating Sixty years of 

working  for Vision. LVRF will be having a Rally on November 18,2017 and there will  a 

luncheon. Lions we need to have participation at both events, please support both. 

   December we will be having our Visually Impaired Parties. The dates are Region 1 will 

have theirs on Dec. 9 at Wilmington University from 4 to 7,Region 2 will have theirs on 

Dec.7 at The Harrington Moose and Region 3 will be holding theirs on Dec 5 at The 

Milford Firehouse Please come out and enjoy a night of friendship. 

   December the Cabinet will not be visiting clubs, this is a time for Celebration and 

being with your Families.                       We Serve 

                                    The Power of We 

        ( Individually, we are one drop, Together we are a Ocean) 

         ' Ryunosuke Satoro" 

 

    Blessings to All 

 

DG Charles Taylor 

District 22D 

245 Greenville rd 

Harrington, De 19952 

DG Charlie’s Message 
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Having the Courage 

 

Fellow Lions, 

The Lion’s year is in full swing now; the clubs are out doing fund raisers and using those funds to 
help their own communities.  The clubs in this district do some really great projects that help the 
communities but let’s see if each club could add one service project.  This project can take as few 
Lions as two, but it is getting each club a new project, as well as having a better presence with in 
the community. 

The trip to the USA/Canada forum was great.  There were many seminars that were offered to the 
over 1,600 Lions that attended.  Our own 22D had 14 Lions attend.  This is also a way for Lions to 
gain leadership skills; not only for Lions but also for everyday life.  The forum for 2018 is only a 
day’s drive away.  I do hope that there are more than 14 Lions planning on attending next 
year.  Again it is a great opportunity to gain knowledge about Lons and leadership. 

Speaking of training the district is having an orientation on the 21
st
 of this month.  I have attended 

this in the past and every time I go I learn something new about Lions.  So please try and make it on 
the 21

st
 of this month.  It is being held at the Dewey Beach Lions Club house. 

As we go through our lives we think about Lions, what it stands for and how we can help.  Well to 
help get new members is not always easy.  This past weekend I heard someone state that they 
have many Lion’s polo shirts that they are always wearing them to things that are not even Lion 
functions.  WOW!!  What an idea; wear Lion stuff whenever you can.  Even before I heard that I 
have been wearing my different shirts; no I have not gotten a new member yet, but people have 
been asking me about the Lions.  So I feel as if this is planting a seed and hopefully it will grow into 
a great Lion. 

 

FVDG John Burris 

 
 

 

 

First Vice District Governor 

MOVING FORWARD TO SCORE  
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 Dear Lions: 

I’d like to remind everyone to send me your news from your club.  Whether it is in the form of a 

newsletter or you designate someone in your club to send me an email with information about 

what your club is doing I’ll do my best to get it in the Bulletin.  Also don’t forget to send me the 

information about your fundraisers.   

 

                                                THIS IS YOUR BULLETIN!!!   

The email address for sending information to me is begailkrebs@gmail.com   Please send your 

information in word and NOT in PDF.  This makes if easier to copy as I am not a computer 

geek. 

On pages 10 & 12 are corrections to the roster book. Page 8 needs to be inserted into the ros-

ter book as it was left out.  Correct information for Frederick Spring Creek Lions Club and Glas-

gow Lions Club is on Page 48 and on page 49 insert the information for Green Hills and Green-

wood.  Pages 10 & 12 are the same as what was in the September Bulletin.  Page 11 has addi-

tional corrections. 

Please do not hesitate to contact me with any questions. 

ENJOY!!!!!       Yours in Lionism, 

      PCS Gail Krebs 

      Bulletin Editor  

 

 

 

Notes from the Editor 
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MOVING FORWARD TO SCORE 

         2ND CABINET MEETING—OCTOBER 18, 2017 

P 

H
O 

T 

O 

S 

 

B
Y 

 

L 

I 

O
N  

 

K   
I 

R 

T 

 

K 

R 

E 

B 

S 



 

 5 
MOVING FORWARD TO SCORE 

LVRF AIM FOR SIGHT— OCTOBER 14,2017 

              THE MISFIRES           DEWEY BEACH  

               DG CHARLIE              CLAYMONT 

D
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Photos by 
PDG Bob 
Jones 
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MOVING FORWARD TO SCORE  

DELAWARE LIONS SIGHT TEAM—SEPTEMBER 30, 

DLST cleaned and categozrized over 1,000 pairs of sunclasses, several hundred pairs of readers—all in two 
hours!!  Those that helped were PCC Clyde Bragg, PDG Bob Daniels, PDG Bob & PDG Cheryl Jones, PDG Dave 
Jones, and Lions Jack Bauer, John Monahan, Kenny Vincent, Gary Spires, Tom Spires, and Ed & Lucille Short 

Photos by PDG Bob 
Daniels 
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MOVING FORWARD TO SC ORE 

 

DG Chuck Egender- 22A 

            VISITATIONS      

            MIDDLETOWN Lions Club  

                  September 25, 2017 

Visitation Pictures courtesy of PCS 
Gaiil Krebs, Lion Kirt Krebs & PDG 
Bob Daniels 

Region 3 visitations completed in September and October will be posted in the 
November Bulletin  
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                                                 Visitations    

             Talleyville-Naamans Lions Club  October 2, 2017      

 

MOVING FORWARD TO SCORE 

 

 

Glasgow Lions Club October 3, 2017  
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MOVING FORWARD TO SCORE 

  

 
     WILMINGTON GATEWAY LIONS CLUB OCTOBER 5, 2017 

Visitations   

MILFORD LIONS CLUB  OCTOBER 12, 2017  
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MOVING FORWARD TO SCORE 

CORRECTIONS TO THE ROSTER BOOK 
Page 9 CS Helen Friend’s address should be Newark, DE  19713 

Page11         ZC Geraldine Cochran’s email address should be gpgpurnell@aol.com 

Page 21 Bowling Chairperson’s Jim Littleton  delete the home phone number   

   Change cell phone # to 302-841-8874 

   Change email address to lionjelittleton@gmail.com 

Page 25 International Chairperson’s Delores Springer’s email address needs to be changed to 

   2018internationconvention@gmail.com 

Page 29 USA/Canada Forum Chairperson Cheri Bragg’s email address needs to be changed to 

                  cheri.bragg@yahoo.com 

Page 33 DLF Approintee Lion Delores Springer’s email address needs to be changed to 

   springer224@hotmail.com 

Page 36   Under Contact Persons for Hospital Equipment please make the following changes 
   Milton     Dave Johnson 684-1628 

   New Castle Hundred Steven Campbell    753-8630 

Page 43 Under Capitol City Lions Club 

   Remove the spouse’s name for Treasurer Warren Fairess’ 

Page 45 Under Delaware State University Campus 

   Change email address for President Symone A. Tibbs to 

   satibbs15@students.desu.edu 

Page 46 Under Delmar 

   Change Phone Number for President PCS John McDonnell to 

                                 724-407-3418  

            Under Dewey Beach 

   Change the email address for President John Redefer to 

   tj@rehobothrealty.com 

Page 48 Under Frederica Spring Creek  

   Make the following changes for President Susan C. Store 

   Last name is Shore 

   Home phone # is 302-335-3894 

   Cell Phone #  is 302-370-2828 

   Email Address is pseusure@comcast.net 

Page 51 Under Laurel Lions Club  

   Change the email address for President Vernon Proctor to   

   vernonrp@msn.com 

   Add Secretary above Jillian Queen’s name 

Page 57 Under Seaford Lions Club 

   Change their meeting place and time to 

   Grotto Pizza, 22925 Sussex Hwy, Seaford, DE  19973 

   1st Monday (Call First) 6:30 pm 

   Correction name for Secretary Keller Hock to Hoch 

Page 58    Under Wilmington Gateway 

   Change phone number for Secretary Judith Morton to 

   302-738-5691     
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MOVING FORWARD TO SCORE  

ADDITIONAL CORRECTIONS TO ROSTER BOOK  

Change of Meeting Location for Milford Lions Club 

 

Starting November 9th the Milford Lions Club will be meeting at the Rookery North, Milford at 6:30 pm. 

Rookery North is located at 6152 S. Rehoboth Blvd | Milford, DE 19963. (The DLF Breakfast has been 
held there in recent years) 
 

Lions who want to visit need to arrive around 6-6:15pm. All visitations must call the Secretary, Clyde 
Bragg @ 302-284-8052 no later than 12noon on the Tuesday prior to the meeting.  

 

on page 44 correct the address for PDG Robert Daniels to: 

 

PDG Robert L. Daniels 

175 Oak Hill School Road 

Townsend, De. 19734 

 

tel:(302)%20284-8052
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MOVING FORWARD TO SCORE 

Page 49  Replace all the information on this page to the following 
 

GREEN HILLS (17)       Sponsored by Christiana Hundred 2-14-45  

Region 1 - Zone 1 2nd Monday - 5:00 p.m.  

Hunter’s Den Restaurant  

3517 Old Capital Trail  

Wilmington, DE 19808  

President  

Paul L Betty  

408 Meco St C (302) 545-7890  

Wilmington, DE 19804 paul@coverdeck.com  

Secretary  

Charles B. Jarman (Carol)  

49 Pine Grove Road H(717) 529-2470 C(302) 983-0528  

Nottingham, PA 19362 cbjar@epix.net  

Treasurer  

Paul Betty  

408 Meco St C (302) 545-7890  

Wilmington, DE 19808 paul@coverdeck.com  

Membership Chair  

Paul L Betty  

408 Meco St C (302) 545-7890  

Wilmington, DE 19804 paul@coverdeck.com  

GREENWOOD (11)      Sponsored by Georgetown 8-21-56  

Region 3 - Zone 2 3rd Monday - 6:30 p.m.  

Cafe Tamburelli’s  

3 West Market Street  

Greenwood, DE 19950  

President  

Sherwood Davis (Jean)  

63A Lessen Ct Unit 7 H (302) 470-5634  

Milford, DE 19963 C (302) 344-4815  

Secretary  

Roberta Jones C (302) 542-2939 (Thomas)  

14794 Adamsville Road H (302) 349-4967  

Greenwood, DE 19950 rjjory@aol.com  

Treasurer  

Zachary T Jones (Jennifer)  

8710 Greenwood Road C (302) 841-9192  

Greenwood, DE 19950 greenwoodlionsde@gmail.com  

Membership Chair  

Arthur Gene Carlisle C (302) 423-8752  H (302)284-4594 

P O Box 54 Felton, DE 19943 liongene22d@hotmail.com 
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MOVING FORWARD TO  S CORE   

DISTRICT EVENTS 2017-2018 

22 – D Cabinet Meetings 
October 18, 2017 (2nd)  Modern Maturity Center – Dover  6:30 pm   

February 7, 2018 (3rd)   Modern Maturity Center – Dover  6:30 pm 

April 15, 2018 (4th)        Modern Maturity Center - Dover  1:00 pm 

 

MD – 22 Socials   
District A -            Baltimore, MD                                  November 4, 2017 

District D –          Harrington Casino  December 2, 2017 

District B -            Easton, MD                                    March 4, 2018 

District C –           Bowie, MD                                            April 21, 2018 

District 22 – D Events 2017 
LVRF Visions Days           October 2017 

Second Cabinet Meeting           October 18, 2017 

Lions Eye Bank- Sight Night          October 19, 2017  

22-A Social –           November 4, 2017 

DLF Board Meeting           November 26, 2017 

Governor’s Ball – Harrington, DE          December 2, 2017 

Visually Impaired Party Region 3          December 5, 2017     

Visually Impaired Party Region2          December 7, 2017    

Visually Impaired Party Region 1                 December 9, 2017    
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 MOVIN FORWARD TO SCO RE 

DISTRICT EVENTS 2017-2018 

2018 

Melvin Jones Breakfast    January 13, 2018  

DLF Board Meeting     January 16, 2018 

Polar Bear Plunge     February 4, 2018 

Third Cabinet Meeting    February 7, 2018 

DLF Breakfast February 17, 2018  

22-B Social March 4, 2018 

LVRF Vision Days March 2018 

Bowling Tournament                                      March 11, 2018 

Mid-Winter Social March 17, 2018 

DLF Board  March 20, 2018  

Leader Dog – North March 26, 2018  

Leader Dog – South March 27, 2018  

Delaware State Day  

LVRF Breakfast                                               April 7, 2018   

Fourth Cabinet Meeting April 15, 2018 

22-C Social April 21, 2018 

DLF Walk  April 29, 2018 

MD22 Convention – Ocean City, MD May 7-10, 2018 

DLF Board Meeting  May 22, 2018  

Memorial Day Parade May 28, 2018  

Special Olympics Games 

Blue/Gold Football Game                              June 23, 2018  

LCI Convention – Las Vegas, NV                   June 29-July 3, 2018     
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MOVING FORWARD TO SCORE 

 

VISITATION SCHEDULE 2017-2018 

October 23 6:30 New Castle Hundred 4th Monday 

October 25 6:30 Claymont Lions Club 4th Wednesday 

November 2 7:00 
Bridgeville Lions Club 

1st Thursday 
Bridgeville Lioness Club 

November 6 11:30 Fenwick Island Lions Club 1st Monday 

November 7 6:30 Newark Lions Club 1st Tuesday 

November 8 6:30 Delaware City Lions Club 2nd Wednesday 

November 14 6:45 Millsboro Lions Club 2nd Tuesday 

November 15 6:45 Clayton Lions Club 3th Tuesday 

November 16 7:00 Dewey Beach Lions Club 3th Thursday 

November 20 6:30 
Seaford Lions Club 

3th Monday 
Seaford Lioness Club 

January 4 6:30 Wilmington Manor Lions Club 1st Thursday 

January 9 6:29 Smyrna Lions Club 2nd Tuesday 

January 10 6:30 Rehoboth Beach Lions Club 2nd Wednesday 

January 15 6:30 Frederica Spring Creek Lions Club 3rd Monday 

January 17 6:30 Capitol City Lions Club 3rd Wednesday 

January 22 6:30 Camden Wyoming 4th Monday 

February 5 6:30 Brookside Lions Club 1st Monday 

February 12 6:30 Harrington Lions club 2nd Monday 

February 19 6:30 Greenwood Lions Club 3rd Monday 

TBD   DSU Campus TBD 
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C LUB HAPPENINGS 

 

BELLEFONTE BRANCH CLUB 

The Bellefonte Branch of the Claymont Lions has had an extremely productive month.  The Fall Harvest 
Market Festival was a success with over 300 people in attendance.  11 new members were inducted into 
the branch and the partnership with the New Castle County Police Department resulted in the Police & 
Princess ball which saw 50 young women from Edgemoor Gardens get dresses donated to them and 
have the opportunity to attend a magical evening at the Waterfall in Claymont.   This month the branch 
club has the final Bellefonte Farmer's market event of the year - our Halloween celebration on Friday 
October 27th.  They will also be conducting a Safe Trick or Treat event in Edgemoor Gardens on 
Tuesday October 31st.  For more information visit our website at www.facebook.com/bellefontelions 

    

   

BRIDGEVILLE  LIONS CLUB 
 

The Bridgevile Lions Club participated in the Apple 
Scrapple Festival in Bridgeville this weekend. We sold 
crab cake sandwiches, sausage sandwiches and coffee. 
It was a very successful fund raising project. 

 

 

 

 

 

  

CLAYTON LIONS CLUB 

  Clayton Lions have been very busy this month. Joan Bestpitch and FVDG John Burris attended the 
USA/Canada Forum.                                                                                                                                                                                           

Next 10 of our 
members 
cleaned  
Clayton/Delaney 
Road. 

 

 

 

 

 

                                                                               

                                                                              

 October 21 Clayton Lions are having their pancake breakfast from 7-11 at Ewells St. Paul’s Church in 
Clayton.  

MOVING FORWARD TO SCORE 

http://www.facebook.com/bellefontelions


 

 17 

 

BROOKISDE  LIONS CLUB  

Brookside Lions donated hospital equipment, water, toiletries, reading glasses and sunglasses to the mission 
for the island of Dominica devastated by the recent hurricanes.  

We have eye screenings scheduled this month and other clubs have been using our spot machine too. 

Parking cars at the U of D football games. 

Thursday, October 26, 2017 we will be cooking and serving the Chicken BBQ at the Newark Senior Center's 
Fall Sale. 

We will be at Boscov's on Tuesday, October 17, 2017 for the Friends helping Friends fundraiser. 

HAPPY FALL AND HAPPY HALLOWEEN 

 

 

CAPITOL CITY LIONS CLUB 

We had two members attend the Delaware Sight Team on 5 September and one member attended the Low 
Vision Research Foundation meeting in Baltimore on 16 September. 

We had three members complete a visitation to the Lord Baltimore Lions Club and two members attended the 
Laurel Lions Club during the month. 

We completed a White Cane Fundraiser at a local grocery store and received $318.00 in donations and sold 
57 car tickets for $98.00.  At our Spence's Flea Market, we added $37.00 to our activities fund. 

 

 

The Capitol City Lions had four lions and one dependent 
complete the Coastal Cleanup on 16 September. 

(L-R)  Chad Martin, Lion Vicki Martin, Lion Steve Martin, Lion 
Joyce Damask, and Lion Warren Fairess. 

 

 

 

 

 

Charlotte Ward (right) attended the Capitol City Lions 
meeting on 20 September 2017 at the Countrie Eatery.   

President Melvin Nace is on the left. She talked, from 
experience, of being a 7 year-old Prisoner of War in  

France during World War II.  It was very interesting and 
informative to hear history first hand.  

 

 

 

 

   

 

 

 

 

 

CLUB HAPPENINGS 

MOVING FORWARD TO SCORE 
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CLAYMONT LIONS CLUB 

Congratulations to Chair Frazier VanVelsor and his committee for their leadership with the record 
setting recent White Cane Days activity. $5,152.50 was collected from members of the community 
(the previous record was $5.005).  It was a great start to our new year of activities.  Thanks are 
extended to the 45 Lions who participated.  We also thank our community partners Dunkin Donuts 
and the Acmes for permitting us to use their popperties for our fund raising efforts.  Talleyville-
Naamans Lions Club participated with us on day at the Acme on Foulk Rd.  

Lion Fred Powell and the Pancake Committee are busy getting ready for our Fall Pancake Breakfast 
on October 28th at the Claymont Fire Company. (see ad under Club Fund Raisers) 

 

DELAWARE CITY LIONS CLUB 

On Sunday, September 10
th
 Delaware City Lions Club (DE), in conjunction with Delaware City Fire 

Company collected supplies for Houston Texas Area schools affected by Hurricane Harvey.  It was 
reported in The Houston Chronicle that 245 area 
schools suffered some type of damage (53 suffering 
‘major’ damage, and 22 schools receiving ‘extensive’ 
damage).             

The Delaware City community answered the call, and 
turned out to support this endeavor.    Approximately 
10 boxes of supplies were collected at the event and in 
the days that followed.  Cash donations were also 
received to buy additional supplies. 

State Senator Nicole Poore graciously secured 
shipping of the collected supplies at no cost to the two 
non-profits.  Thanks to everyone who contributed to 
ease the burden on Houston area schools during this 
significant weather event.    

 

 

LORD BALTIMORE LIONS CLUB 

Lord Baltimore Lions Club Picnic—Our hosts was Lions Karl and Anne Gude at their Hole in the 
Woods 
home and the 
picnic 
organizers 
were Lions 
Joan and 
Alan King. 
Good food, 
fun and great 

MOVING FORWARD TO SCORE 

     CLUB HAPPENINGS 
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MOVING FORWARD TO SCORE 

       CLUB HAPPENINGS 

DEWEY BEACH LIONS CLUB 

9 Lions from the Dewey Beach Lions Club participated in the Fall Beach Clean Up on September 9th. We 
have been donating our time towards this environmental event twice a year for approximately 10 years.  This 
year we were able to clean the entire southern half of Dewey Beach waterfront.  We are also volunteering at 
the Food Bank of Delaware in Milford on the fourth Thursday of every month to help make a difference for 
those who need our support.t 

 

DOVER LIONS CLUB 

We will be having a new fundraising (very similar to our Crab Feast) but this one will be a Shrimp Feast.  
Tickets will be available soon and the drawing will be in January.  

 

HARRINGTON LIONS CLUB 

We Inducted a new member at our September Meeting. We continue to grow our club. 

Our first road cleanup will be on October 21st. 

And we are looking forward to a very successful Quarter Auction on Saturday October 28th at the 
Farmington Fire Hall 

  

LAUREL LIONS CLUB 

We have several Eye Screenings scheduled.  We have had over 20 referrals for eye exams and glasses.  
We have a monthly fund raiser on the first Tuesday of every month athe the Laurel Pizzeria—10% of the 
total of food sales comes back to our club..    

 

MIDWAY LIONS CLUB 

Our raffle of Wheelbarrow of Cheer is on par with last year.  We have several Eye Screenings scheduled in 
October and November.  We will be having a fund raiser at the Green Turtle @ Five Points on November 
7th all day!! 

 

MILLSBORO LIONS CLUB 

 

 

 

Our fritter shack is up and running at the Millsboro Town Hall (new location).  We 
are open Friday and Saturday’s.  We are also selling the Milford Car Raffle 
Tickets. 

On October 10, Millsboro Lions heard an informative presentation about Special 
Olympics from Barbara Spence and Special Olympian Phil Saxton.   

The club is looking forward to the annual visit by the D.G. and cabinet as well as 
PID Travers and his chauffeurs from Hebron Lions on November 14. 
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MIDDLETOWN LIONS CLUB 

    

     During the month of August Ilion Dennis Krause reported we  collected 175 regular eyeglasses, 37 
sunglasses and 29 child eyeglasses for a total of 241 from various recycle eyeglass boxes placed 
throughout Middletown.  I would like to thank all those members who assist me collecting glasses from their 
church and from friends. 

We have four eye screenings scheduled for October and November. 

We will be selling the Milford car raffle tickets at Willey’s 3 days in November. 

 

Our September meeting was a BLAST!  

 Our two visitation clubs and D22D cabinet joined our 

 Tail Twister Lion Vicki  in some balloon  popping fun. 

Gold, Silver & Bronze medals  

were given to the top POPPERS  

 

 

 

 

MILFORD LIONS CLUB  

On Saturday, September  16
th
 the Milford Lions and friends 

participated in the Coastal Clean-Up.  There were 6 bags of 

trash and recyclables collected on Lighthouse Road from 

Cedar Beach Road to the DuPont Nature Center.  We are 

now looking forward to our Fall Food Drive on October 27 & 

28
th
 at the Milford Redner’s which will benefit the Milford 

Community Food Pantry housed at Avenue UMC in Milford. 

 

 

 

 

NEWARK LIONS CLUB 

Preschool Eye Screening are scheduled in October an November ar area day care’s.  We will be having a 
Pancake Breakfast on October 28th at the Newark Senior Center. 

We will the hosting DG Charles Taylor and his Cabinet at our first meeting in November. 

 

 

 

 

 

    CLUB HAPPENINGS 

 
MOVING FORWARD TO SCORE 
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MILTON LIONS CLUB 
 
On Monday, October 9th our District Governor and his cabinet visited the Milton Lions Club. 

While there DG Charlie handed out Awards and Chevrons. Receiving the Gold Centennial Awards were 
Brenda Coverdale and Robert F. Payton. 10 year chevrons went to Mike Connors, Mark Nardi, Judith 
Priest, Ed Springer, and Deanna Duby.  15 year Camille Betts, Eugene Dvornick, and Don Gorman.  20 
year Doris Mock and Ruth Reynolds. 25 year Mary C. Hopkins, Jim Coverdale, and Diane Lockwood. 65 
year Harold Betts! 

We will be working the Apple Scrapple Festival this Friday evening and all day Saturday. 

Don't forget SWEET POTATOES are ready. Contact PDG Jim if you are interested. $1.00 a pound. 

  
TALLEYVILLE-NAAMANS LIONS CLUB  
 
Talleyville- Naamans welcomed our District Governor and his cabinet to our October meeting. District 
Governor Charles shared his inspira- tional message. Two members attended the USA/Canada Forum 
in Portland, Oregon. We had our White Cane Day. We are currently selling our fruitcakes and Christmas 
wreaths. Contact our members if interested.  
 
WILMINGTON GATEWAY LIONS CLUB  
 
District Governor Charles Taylor and his cabinet visited the Wilmington Gateway Club on October 5th. We 
had a wonderful time and lots of fun. DG Charles installed our newest member, Dr. Glenda Townsend, 
who will be leaving for Haiti on October 17th to do missionary work. Officer Jackson of the Wilmington PAL 
Center thanked our club for the bookcase and books our club 
donated to the Center. We presented DG Charles with a do-
nation for the Foundation. 

King Lion Mack 
Cochran and 
PDG Jim Minnich 
did screening for 
150 children at 
the Lewis Ele-
mentary School. 
They also visited 
the Pike Creek 
Club. King Lion 
Mack and Zone 
Chair Geraldine Cochran visited the Talleyville-Naamans Club 

We are selling Boscov's Friends Helping Friends discount 
shopping cards for use on October 17th.  

Two members of our club plan to attend White Cane Day at 
the new Route 9 Library and Innovation Center in New Castle on October 20th. 

 
 

 
 
 

 
 

 

CLUB HAPPENINGS 

 MOVING FORWARD TO SCORE 
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MOVING FORWARD TO SCORE 

            CLUB HAPPENINGS 

 
LEWES LIONS CLUB 
PCC Ralph Schieferstein (left), spoke to the club about the Delaware Lions 
Foundation’s (DLF) mission.  His message explained that the DLF exists to 
promote conservation of sight and hearing, to grant financial assistance to 
Lions Clubs, to support humanitarian service projects, to award educational 
scholarships, and to extend appropriate endeavors to improve the quality of 
life for all Delawareans.  Thank you PCC Ralph for a great and interesting 
presentation. 

 
Lewes Lions members receive 
Ralph Helm and James 
McCarty awards. 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 
WILMINGTON MANOR LIONS CLUB  
8 Lions from Wilmington Manor have been busy with eyescreening this fall . 373 children were screened  

with 88 referrals. 

We are looking forward to getting to know all of the Lions in our region as we visit their clubs and share 
ideas. This will be a fun year ! 

SAVE  THE  DATE  --  APRIL 7,2018 

We hope you will join us as the Wilmington Manor lions Clubwill celebrate it’s  75 th ANNIVERSARY ! !   
Details will follow ! 

 

FREDERICA SPRING CREEK LIONS 

During October we attended ‘I Love Lake Forest Day’ where we 
gave out 500 mini cupcakes in honor of our 25 years of service 
to the community. 
Four of our members helped LF East students complete their 
‘Wish Lists’ for the school’s Book Fair. 
We began our 5

th
 year of RAP; reading twice a month to LF 

North’s six Kindergarten classes. 
We delivered 34 stuffed animals to 3 local Fire Stations to give 
to their pediatric patients in emergency situations. 
We delivered numerous needed items to the Frederica Senior Center and we completed the selling of our 
Boscov’s Passes. 
We are preparing for our Preschool vision screening at LF East and North later this month, as well as our 
Quarter Auction to be held at Frederica Senior Center on November 4

th
. 
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22D NEW MEMBERS         

Jaquanne L. Daniels       Sponsor- Daniel Elkins          Claymont Lions  

                                                                                     (Bellefonte Branch) 

Allison C. David              Sponsor– Tom McDonough  Claymont Lions  

Antwain Flowers             Sponsor—Daniel Elkins        Claymont Lions  

                                                                                     (Bellefonte Branch) 

Thomas A. Foireman Jr  Sponsor—Daniel Elkins        Claymont Lions 

                                                                                     (Bellefonte Branch) 

Arthur H. Kirksey            Sponsor—Daniel Elkins        Claymont Lions  

                                                                                     (Bellefonte Branch) 

Scott  F Michels              Sponsor—Daniel Elkins        Claymont Lions  

                                                                                     (Bellefonte Branch) 

Pashid A. Mustafa          Sponsor—Daniel Elkins        Claymont Lions  

                                                                                     (Bellefonte Branch) 

Muhammad A. Salaam   Sponsor—Daniel Elkins       Claymont Lions  

                                                                                    (Bellefonte Branch) 

Adam R. Underwood      Sponsor—Daniel Elkins       Claymont Lions  

                                                                                    (Bellefonte Branch) 

Vernon M. Vassallo        Sponsor—Daniel Elkins       Claymont Lions  

                                                                                   (Bellefonte Branch) 

D.. Brian D. Mast           Sponsor—Samuel Mace     Clayton Lions  

Barbara H. Sheldon       Sponsor—Howard Shelton Midway Lions  

 

Obituaries 

   Ronald Fleetwood    Bridgeville Lions Club  passed away in September 2017 
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MOVING FORWARD TO SCORE 

Editor’s Note 

Please note names for the this page are taken from what has been reported to LCI.  If 
you don’t see a member of your club reported here that mean it has not been 
reported to LCI yet and it will apd Awardpear on this page when it is reported. 
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NEWS FROM THE DISTRICT  

DISTRICT  22D 

MEMBERSHIP MEETING 

OCTOBER 28, 2017 

 

LOCATION:    MODERN MATURITY 
  1121 Forest Ave. 

                        Dover – Door # 4 CRAFT ROOM  

 

TIME:              COFFEE 9:30A   

MEETING     10:00A – 12N 

 

BRING YOUR IDEAS 
 

 

IF ATTENDING PLEASE E-MAIL OR CALL ED SPRINGER BY 10/25/2017 

miltonlioned@gmail.com  -  302-684-5452 

 

 

mailto:miltonlioned@gmail.com
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NEWS FROM THE DISTRICT  
 

 

  

                                                                PEACE POSTER TIME 

                                                           “THE FUTURE OF PEACE” 

 

You still have time to order Peace Poster kits. They are available until October 1, 2017, if you are 
interested in participating.  We will be collecting winning poster of each club immediately after 
November 15, 2017.  We will make arrangements with each club to collect their poster. They will then 
be judged and returned to DG Charlie Taylor. They will then be judged at the Governor’s Ball 

 December 2, 2017. The winner of the multiple district will then go on to  International for judging. This 
is a great way for Lions to be seen in their Communities requiring only one or two lions. There is a 
possibility that we may  have an essay this year. The essay is for the visually impart child in the age 

 group of 11, 12, 13 years. Any questions please contact:Lion Carolyn Miles – miles0942@msm.com  
or  Lion Marie Chew-Lionmchew@gmail.com 

 

                                                                      LIONS ALERT 

 

Hurricane season is here!  The ALERT Chairman for 22-D  respectfully requests that the 22-D club 
presidents submit a name of one of their members as a contact person for the program.  Contact 
information should be sent to the following: 

                Paul Bolton   

                935 Lake View Drive 

    Bethany Beach, DE 19930 

    pebolton@mediacombb.net 

For information on the ALERT program I suggest that the clubs check the following website and 
forward it to its members: 

                       http://www.lionsclubs.org/resources/EN/pdfs/alert_program.pdf 

  

If there are any questions I can be reached at 301-774-5084. 
  

              

mailto:miles0942@msm.com
mailto:pebolton@mediacombb.net
http://www.lionsclubs.org/resources/EN/pdfs/alert_program.pdf
callto:301-774-5084
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NEWS FROM THE DISTRICT  

The region 3 annual Lions Christmas party for the visually impaired will be held on Tuesday, De-
cember 5 at the Laurel Fire Hall, 205 W 10

th
 street.  Doors will open at 5:30 and the party begins at 

6:30.  (so arrive early!) 

 

Dinner will be prepared by the ladies auxiliary, entertainment will be provided by the Humanaires, 
and there will be a special guest appearance from jolly Saint Nick!  We need help from members in 
every club in the region to provide assistance and transportation for our guests. 

 

Reservations are required by November 21. 

All meals are $17.00.  

 

RC Lion Lloyd Schmitz 

32601 Minnesota Street 

Lewes DE 19958 

(302) 645-0880 

lkschmitz@aol.com 
 

              REGION 3 CHRISTMAS PARTY FOR THE 

                              VISUALLY IMPAIRED 
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Region 1 Lions Clubs Cordially Invite You to TheChristmas Party for 
the Blind and Visually Impaired 

 

Saturday, December 9th, 2017 

Wilmington University  

Auditorium 

320 North DuPont Highway 

New Castle, DE  19720 

*Note: New Earlier Start time* 

4:00 pm Social time  

5:00 pm Dinner  

Followed by Entertainment 

PLEASE RSVP by November 17, 2017 

with the enclosed card. 

This celebration is free for you and a guest.  You may bring extra 
guests at a cost of $10.00 per person. Please pay at the 

party.  Please make checks payable to “Newark Lions Club.” 

Due to limited transportation availability, the time of the party has 
been changed to accommodate the use of Paratransit.  If you need 
transportation and are a client, please call Paratransit first.  Other 
transportation requests will be taken as available until November 

17, 2017. 
 

For transportation or questions please contact  

Lion Tim Dalby:  302-328-1478 

When calling, please leave your first and last name, complete address, 
and a phone number where you can be reached on your message. 
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SAVE THE DATE 

 

MELVIN JONES BREAKFAST 

 

JANUARY 13, 2018 

 

MODERN MATURITY CENTER 

 

9 AM 

 

MORE INFORMATION IN THE  

 

NOVEMBER NEWSLETTER  
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NEWS FROM THE DISTRICT  

2018 international convention 

June 29, 2018 – July 3, 2018 

 
Calling all LIONS of 22D to consider attending the International Conven-

tion being held in Las Vegas. If this convention is anything  

like the 100th just celebrated in Chicago you will be happy with your deci-

sion.  Please register before January as the price to register increases. 

YOU CAN REGISTER NOW!   

 

The information on entertainers for the International Show will be  an-

nounced after the new year.  As information becomes available it 

 will be on a table at each Cabinet meeting and also sent by e-mail 

 to all Clubs. 

 

Any questions please call or e-mail. 

 

22D International Convention Chair 

Lion Delores Springer 

302-684-5452    Home number 

2018internationalconvention@gmail.com 
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LORD BALTIMORE LIONS CLUB 

2017 – 2018 FRUIT SALE SEASON 

FRUIT SALE SCHEDULE 
  LAST DAY TO ORDER      PICK-UP DATE 

Monday, November 6, 2017 Saturday, November 18, 2017 

Monday, December 4, 2017 Saturday, December 16, 2017 

Monday, January 8, 2018 Saturday, January 20, 2018 

Monday, February 5, 2018 Saturday, February 17, 2018 

 

    NAVELS 1/5 - $15.00 2/5 - $23.00 4/5 - $38.00 

   HONEY BELL   1/5 - $20.00 2/5 - $32.00 4/5 - $53.00 (January only)  

   GRAPEFRUIT   1/5 - $15.00 2/5 - $23.00 4/5 - $36.00 

   TANGERINES 1/5 – $16.00 2/5 –$27.00 

 ORLANDO TANGELOS  2/5 - $20.00 4/5 - $32.00 (December only) 

    

   MIXED BOXES –  NAVELS & GRAPEFRUIT 2/5 - $23.00  

   MIXED BOXES –  HONEYBELLS & GRAPEFRUIT 2/5 - $27.00 (January only) 

 

 

To place an order, call 302-245-0416 or 302-537-5175. Or, you can e-mail your order to 

stein@mchsi.com.   
 

Pick-up between 9 am and 2 pm at Pine Tree Campground on Cedar Neck Rd., Ocean View, or between 9 

am and 11 am at the Millsboro Town Center, or between 12 and 2 pm at the K-Mart parking lot, SW cor-

ner.  

 

THANK YOU FOR YOUR SUPPORT 
 

mailto:stein@mchsi.com
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.13th ANNUAL CLAYTON 
LIONS 

PANCAKE BREAKFAST 

 
ALL YOU CAN EAT   

(OMELETS, SAUSAGE, COFFEE & OJ) 

AT 

EWELL’S ST. PAUL UNITED METHODIST CHURCH 

401 WEST ST. & CLAYTON AVE., CLAYTON  
 

 

DATE: October 21, 2017 

 TIME: 7 AM TO 11 AM 

COST: $7.00 ADULTS 

Children under 10   $3.00 

  

        CLUB FUNDRAISERS 
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